 On February 14, 2006 the following information was requested by Board member Dr. Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item P1 Renewal of RFP 01C-017S for Claims Administration

Question:          Is this the fee no matter how many claims are presented?  Is this anything that could be done in house?

Response:        Yes, the fee is for all claims handled within the contract period, including all open claims from prior years.  Our price was competitive when we conducted our RFP in 2001. A comparison to another large school district (Broward County Schools) was done and the renewal rate remains competitive.  Our fee is slightly less based on a pro-rated employee count.

The third party administrator pays over $19.9 million annually in claims on our behalf. They adjust over 3100 workers comp and liability claims annually.

It would not be recommended that we bring the process in house, although it can be done.  We are only paying for an administrator as it is now.  We are fully self-insured.  Part of our fee buys professionals, computer technology, the process of bill and wage payments, almost daily state reporting requirements.  We would have to hire the same amount of staff, lease space, pay competitive wages, as well as buy physician networks.  The workers comp system is a system built on fines and penalties for every late payment, and/or late report.
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